
13th September 2024

The Keys Newsletter

Dear Parent / Carer,

Thank you to everyone who managed to visit their children's classroom this week. It is 
always lovely watching their excitement as they show you where they sit, hang their 
coats and if you are lucky, visit the toilets!  We had a coffee morning held by the PTA 
on Tuesday for the parents of our new Reception children. Thank you for coming, it 
was a great opportunity to meet members of PTA, Mrs Harrison and get to know each 
other. 

I will leave the rest of this week's letter to our newly appointed Head and Deputy 
Head Boys and Girls.

‘As Deputy and Head Girls, we want our young pupils to have a great mindset and 
healthy wellbeing in school. As a school, we make sure our pupils achieve their goals 
and love to see them doing this in and out of school time. In our position, we will 
encourage all our pupils to be positive in all their learning and the many other 
activities we do. We love every minute of being at St Peter’s and we encourage 
everyone to make the school better if that’s even possible! We carry the St Peter’s 
values with us (Hope, Trust, Faith and Love) and hope that every pupil sees this within 
themselves.’   Sophie and Amelia

‘Firstly, we are very thankful to have been chosen as Head Boy and Deputy Head Boy 
of this amazing school. We have enjoyed our time at St Peter’s and hope everyone, 
including our new pupils experience what we have. We will help by having a great 
growth mindset and positive attitude to all aspects of school life and will uphold the 
standards that make us the pupils we are, respect our peers, teachers and be role 
models for all.’   Joseph and Henry



GROWTH MINDSET

STAR OF THE WEEK

Bobby- Reception 

Camille- Year 1

Zain- Year 2

Joseph D– Year 3

Jorja – Year 4 

Charlie K– Year 5 

Emilia W– Year 6 

VALUES

Charlotte J

Isla

Aaron A

Jacob

Willow

Olivia – Reception

Leo H-S– Year 1

Ruari P– Year 2

Loki S – Year 3

Savannah – Year 4

Archie S– Year 5

Laylah– Year 6

This weeks certificate 

was for Culture.

Josie M

Joseph B

Ahmed

Dexter

Kian F-S



Medication To be Administered During School Hours

Just a polite reminder, parents need to take all medicines to the school 
office so the relevant paperwork can be completed.  We can only 
administer medication prescribed for use 4 times throughout the day.

Please do not pass any medicines to staff on the 
playgrounds.

Many thanks for your understanding. 

ELIGIBILITY FOR FREE SCHOOL MEALS

A letter has been sent home today with further information on how 
to apply for free school meals.

If you think you may be entitled, please complete the form which 

has been sent home and return to school as soon as possible so 

that we can check on your behalf. Alternatively you can apply on 

line https://www.sthelens.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals

https://www.sthelens.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals


PTA News
Notice of PTA AGM

The PTA AGM will be held in school on Thursday 17th October at 6.45pm. 

Everyone is welcome to attend to hear about the activities of the PTA across the 

last year and have your say on the plans for the year ahead.

All PTA committee positions (Chair, Secretary and Treasurer) are up for re-election 

at the AGM so if you’re interested in putting your name forward (or nominating 

someone else with their permission) then please read the attached Committee role 

descriptions and complete the nomination form. All nomination forms should be 

returned to the PTA at stpeters_pta@yahoo.co.uk in advance of the meeting. If you 

want to find out more about what the roles entail, then please get in touch at the 

email address above.

We hope to see you there.

Hope Academy Primary School Roadshow – Year 5 & 6

Staff from Hope Academy are touring the local primary schools later 
this month and will be visiting us on Friday 20th September. Parents 
and guardians of Year 5 & 6 pupils are invited to attend at 9.05am 
(entrance via Little Foxes), and the pupils will meet with the Hope 
Academy team later in the morning.

There is also an open evening at Hope Academy on Tuesday 24th

September.

mailto:stpeters_pta@yahoo.co.uk
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THE RAINBOW TEAM



Event Date

Year 6 Boys Football Tournament (TBC) Thursday 19th September 12 – 2pm

Year 1 Transition Meeting for Y1 Parents Monday 16th September – 3.30pm 
(enter via playground)

Hope Academy Y5 & Y6 Parent Roadshow Friday 20th September - 9.05am

Flu Vaccinations Wednesday 25th September - AM

School Photographs Thursday 3rd October

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

MONDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 5 and Year 6 3.30 – 4.30pm

TUESDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 3 3.30 – 4.30pm

Mad Science Year 1 to Year 6 3.30 – 4.30 pm

Lego Club Year 1, 2, 3 & 4 3.30 – 4.30pm

WEDNESDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 2 3.20 – 4.15pm

THURSDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 1 3.20 – 4.15pm

Kidslingo Year 1, 2 & 3 3.30 - 4.30pm

FRIDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 4 3.15 – 4.15pm

Please note some of these dates may be subject to change.



Whole School Target: 98%
Current Average Whole School Attendance: 99.6% 

Attendance 



St Peter’s C.E. Primary School
Birley Street
Newton-le-Willows
WA12 9UR
01744 678630 
stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

DINNER MONEY
If your child wishes to change their lunch preference please advise the office via email 

giving a week’s notice.  Payment is taken through the School Money Online Payment 

System, please email stpeter@sthelens.org.uk if you are having issues accessing the 

system.

UNIFORM
Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK Liverpool Rd, Warrington,  WA5 1AE, 

01925 413777                            

sales@touchline-embroidery.com

We also have a small number of items on the School Money site under SHOP which you 

can pay for then contact school to arrange for them to be sent home with your child.

ABSENCE
When reporting on the absence line, can we politely request that you leave a brief 

description of your child’s illness rather than just saying they are unwell.  If your 

child has vomiting or diarrhoea please note that they should not return to school for a 

period of  48 hours after the last incident.  This is a local authority policy

Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to school at least 4 weeks in 

advance. Forms can be found on the school website or requested from the school office.  

In accordance with Government and Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term 

time will only be authorised in exceptional circumstances.

CHANGES
It is very important that if you change contact numbers, emails or addresses that you 

advise us as soon as possible.  Any changes must be sent into school via email.

Thank you

OFFICE NEWS
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